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President’s Report 

to the Board of Trustees 

March 1, 2022 

 

This report is intended to provide members of the Ozarka College Board of Trustees with 

information regarding Ozarka College activities and accomplishments. 

 

Upcoming Events of Interest 

• March 4  Sidney St. Patrick’s Day Pageant 

• March 6  Student Services Transfer Fair 

• March 6-8  PAX-PN Preparatory Workshop 

• March 11  Miss Melbourne Pageant 

• March 16  Nursing Job Fair & LPN Spring Conference 

• March 16  Board of Trustees Regular Meeting 

 

Previous Events of Interest 

• February 6  ACT Prep Course 

• February 7  Foundation Board Meeting 

• February 9  Fire Chiefs Meeting 

• February 14  Special Board Meeting 

• February 14  Chef’s Table Event 

• February 17  Story Store 

• February 21  Essential Standards for Principals/Administrators 

 

College Governance 

• We are continuing to meet with regional companies to assess the need for additional tech 

programs, like construction trades. 

 

Academics  

Chris Lorch, Provost: 

• Met with various high school representatives on Fall enrollment 

• Assisted with Office of Skills Development Machining program review 

• Met with representatives from Intimidator 

• Met with local law enforcement on training opportunities 

• Met with industry representatives in Mountain View 

 

Student Services/Enrollment Information  

Zeda Wilkerson, Vice President of Student Services: 

• Held planning meeting for Get Real, Here’s the Deal events. Michael Paskewitz with the 

Extension Office joined us 
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• Attended ACC Leadership Institute meeting in Little Rock – February 7-9 

• Met with two students with ADA concerns 

• Held Career Coach Meetings with Melbourne High School and ICC High School 

• Participated in two virtual ArkACRAO meetings 

• Assisted with concession stand at Regional Tournament at Calico Rock with several other 

Ozarka employees 

 

Dylan Herekamp, Registrar: 

• Completed professional reviews 

• Prepared 2023 Commencement information for distribution to graduates 

• Sent email to students announcing 2023 Commencement and deadlines for intent to 

graduate 

• Completed VA Enrollment Manager required training 

• Completed set up for Tungsten and VR&E Invoicing with the VA for VR&E recipient 

students 

 

McKenzie Jackson, Director of Admissions and Student Engagement: 

• The Admissions Department has completed multiple campus tours during the month of 

February 

• Completing high school recruiting visits for the Spring 

• Hosted Bradford High School Students on the Melbourne campus – February 23 

• Completed Professional Reviews for Chris Mosely and Chrisha Savell 

• Attending various College Fairs and Career Days at local high schools 

Tania Wallace, Director of Financial Aid:  

• Processed the first Pell disbursement on February 16 

• Processed the first loan disbursement for Spring 2023 student loans 

• Processing the first-time loan borrowers loan disbursement for Spring 2023 student loans 

• Continuing to fill vacant work study positions for the Spring 2023 semester  

• In contact with area high schools about the need for Spring financial aid events 

 

Amanda Engelhardt, Director of Career Pathways: 

• Thirty-three students received transportation assistance, which is 10 more than last Spring 

• EdPays- Eighteen students received new student incentive of $100 and three received 

completion incentive of $500. 

• Only four students shy of meeting our goal of 128 enrolled for FY23 

• Amanda and Lindsey met with Ash Flat and Mountain View current and prospective 

students as well as presented to a few classes 

• CPI is collaborating with WIOA, Single Parent Scholarship Foundation, area daycares 

and Ash Flat pregnancy center in effort to reach additional eligible students 

• CPI staff attended the annual 2-day CPI workshop to discuss outreach strategies and 

FY24 funding 

• Compliance review will be virtual on March 10th 
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Kendra Smith, Perkins Program Director: 

• Presented resume, interview, and soft skills workshops for Melbourne and Mountain 

View LPN classes (Tiffney and Kendra) 

• Presented resume workshop for automotive students at AFTC 

• Processed testing fee reimbursement requests for four nursing students and one aviation 

student 

• Attended virtual Perkins 30/30 Coordinator meeting 

• Emailed equipment request and reminder to all CTE faculty 

• Registered students for PAX-PN Prep workshops scheduled for March 6-8 

• Ongoing planning for Nursing Job Fair (Tiffney and Kendra) 

o 21 employee representatives confirmed  

• Worked in concession stand at Melbourne basketball game (Tiffney) 

Sharon Wilson, Director of TRIO: 

• Completed and submitted Interim Performance Report to the Department of Education 

• Began gathering data for Annual Performance Report to submit to the Department of 

Education in March 

• Completed staff professional reviews 

• Attended a cultural event at Harding University 

o  A production of The Crucible 

• Assembled midterm packets to distribute to TRIO participants 

Finance and Administration 

Tina Wheelis, Executive Vice President of Finance and Administration: 

• The budget process for the 2023-2024 fiscal year has begun.  All departmental budget 

requests are due to the Finance Office by March 15 

• Annual employee performance evaluations were conducted during the month of February 

Ash Flat 

James Spurlock, Assistant VP of Campus Operations: 

• Career Pathways Representative on Campus – February 1, 8, 15, 22 

• Financial Aid Representative on Campus – February 1, 8, 15, 22 

• SNAP E&T – February 2, 9, 16, 23 

• Arkansas Rehab Services Representative on Campus – February 6 

• WIOA Representative on Campus – February 7, 14, 21, 28 

• GED Classes – February 7, 9, 14, 16, 21, 23  

• Introduction to Education Student Meetings – February 9 

• Sharp County Hometown Health Coalition – February 21 

• Meeting with Sharp County Sheriff’s Office - Officer Training Follow up – February 27 

 

Mountain View 

Kim Lovelace, Campus Director of Mountain View: 

• Mountain View Chamber of Commerce meeting – February 13 

• Professional reviews completed and submitted – February 15 



4 
 

• Discussion for career and college guidance with MVHS – February 15 

• Ladies’ Luncheon planning meeting – February 15 

• Phone meeting with Anna Harlan, Stone County UAEX for high school event – February 

20 

• Career Education for MVHS students planning meeting – February 20, 27 

• Meeting with local HVAC about employee training needs – February 21 

• Shirley HS visit with Marcus Orf regarding welding – February 21 

 

Advancement, Marketing, & Planning 

Dr. Josh Wilson, Vice President of Advancement: 

 

Advancement & Planning Activities 

• Quarterly Foundation Board Meeting – February 7 

• Prepared and mailed Spring Gala invitations to businesses and individuals 

• Prepared for Ladies’ Luncheon in Mountain View 

• Worked with Bank of Salem on pass-through scholarship for technical education student 

• Onboarded new Foundation Board member – Leeann Thomas, Stone County 

• SEDAP Grant – preparing to order equipment 

• WORC Grant – reviewing new reporting system 

• AACC Conference – presentation preparation 

 

Public Relations & Marketing Activities 

• Coordinated social media ads for Ladies Luncheon, Job Postings, National Counseling 

Week, Valentine’s Day, Presidents Day, Health and Safety Update, Weather Closures 

• Submitted PR’s regarding: Surgical Technology Application Deadline, LPN Application 

Deadline 

• Completed multimedia for college design projects including flyers, tickets, and poster for 

Ladies’ Luncheon, Inquiry Cards, Registration Opens Postcard, Gala Individual 

Invitation and tickets 

• Photography – captured LPN Clinical Badges, ARNEC Clinical Badges, High School Quiz 

Bowl, High School CNA, Welding, Culinary, and Automotive 

• Coordinated Promo items for Admissions, Mountain View Campus, and Career Specialist 

Panelists; Coordinated promos/ads for Regional Tournaments 

• Updated Business Spotlight Ad for Areawide Media, Purchased Sponsorship for 

Melbourne Bearkatz, Purchased Stone County Visitor Guide Ad 

 

Adult Education 

Trish Miller, Director of Adult Education: 

• Carol Sellars participated in the monthly SNAP E&T meeting via Zoom – February 21 
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Information Systems/Planning and IR 

Scott Pinkston, VP and Chief Information Officer: 

• Completed IPEDS Winter Collection reports (Federal) 

• Completed ADHE data submissions (State) 

• Assisted the Business office with tax document preparation and reporting 

• Continued to work with Student Services on Concurrent billing 

 

Staff Council 

Dylan Herekamp, Staff Council President: 

• Rescheduled first Spring meeting from February to March due to weather 

• Reviewed election process to prepare for election of new officers in May 

 

Travel/College Representation 

Dr.  Richard Dawe, President: 

• ADA Commission – Little Rock, AR – February 15 

 

Chris Lorch, Provost: 

• No travel 

 

Tina Wheelis, Executive Vice President of Finance and Administration: 

• JBC Personnel Committee (T. Wheelis, D. Steed) – Little Rock, AR – February 23 

 

Dr. Josh Wilson, Vice President of Advancement: 

• Ladies’ Luncheon Planning (S. Davidson) – Mountain View, AR – February 15 

• Onboarding new Foundation Board Member (S. Davidson) – Mountain View, AR – 

February 15 

 

James Spurlock, Assistant Vice President of Campus Operations: 

• Mammoth Spring High School Recruiting Visit – Mammoth Spring, AR – February 21  

• Koshkonong High School Career Day – Koshkonong, MO – February 22   

• Sharp County Sheriff Officer Training Needs Meeting – Ash Flat, AR – February 24    

• Be Pro Be Proud Truck at HHS – Highland, AR – February 27   

• Teacher Residency Meeting at HHS – Highland, AR – February 27 

 

Trish Miller, Director of Adult Education: 

• Round Table Discussion – Little Rock, AR – February 7 

• Career Services Provider Training (C. Sellars) – Little Rock, AR – February 15 

• Adult Education Legislative Luncheon – Little Rock, AR – February 16 

• WIOA meeting – Batesville, AR – February 21 

• LACES for Director Workshop – Little Rock, AR – February 22 
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Kudos 

• Maintenance did a great job addressing building leaks during the heavy rains 

 

Tentative Discussion Items for Next Board of Trustees Meeting: 

• May Board Retreat 

 

Tentative Action Items for Next Board of Trustees Meeting: 

• End-of-Month and Year-to-Date Financial Reports 

• Reappointment of full-time administration, faculty and classified staff for the 2023-2024 

fiscal year 

• Approve provisional positions for the 2023-2024 fiscal year 

 

Dr. Dawe’s Comments: 

• The spring semester is progressing very well. We continue to fill critical positions with 

experienced applicants. 
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Monthly Financial Reports: 
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College Monthly Calendar: 

 


